SPECIAL MEETING
VILLAGE OF MORRILL BOARD OF TRUSTEES

August 09, 2023
8:00 A.M.

A Special Meeting of the Chairman and Board of Trustees of the Village of Morrill, Nebraska was held on August 09, 2023 at 8:00 a.m. at the Village of Morrill Meeting room.  Notice of the meeting had been published according to law by being posted in 3 conspicuous places within the Village of Morrill.   The notice stated the date, hour and place of the meeting, that the meeting would be open to the public, that anyone with a disability desiring reasonable accommodation to attend the meeting should contact the Village office, and that an agenda of the meeting kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the office of the Village; provided, however, the Village Board could modify the agenda at the meeting if it determined that an emergency so required.  An agenda kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the Village office at all times from the date of publication of the notice to the time of the meeting.  A similar notice, together with a copy of the agenda, was also delivered to each Board Member.
Chairman Hart presided and Village Clerk Janine Schmidt recorded the proceedings. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Hart directed the public a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act, posted on the north wall for the public’s review. The following Board Members were present: Neal Hart, Denise Sinner, Tony Schuler, Paul Adams and Steve Engleman.   
First on the agenda was budget preparation for Fiscal Year 2023-2024.
The board discussed the Ordinance Change for the September meeting to increase electrical rates.  This change is from the increase the Village received from M.E.A.N./WAPA last year. Last fiscal year the board decided to break up the increase to the Village of Morrill consumers over a two-year period rather than increase all at once.  This ordinance change will be on the September Regular Meeting for discussion and possible approval.

The board discussed the employee handbook and talked about meeting with Village employees to clarify expectations, working together, increasing communication, etc. 

Jim Gardner will be in Morrill on August 22, 2023 to input budget numbers for approval at the September Public Hearing and Regular Board Meeting.
1.  The last item on the agenda was a motion to adjourn by Member Schuler and seconded by Member Adams.
YEAS: Hart, Sinner, Engleman, Schuler and Adams. NAYS: None. ABSENT: None.

The meeting was then adjourned at 10:59 a.m.


/s/ Janine K. Schmidt

/s/ Neal Hart
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Village Clerk/Treasurer


Chairman, Board of Trustees
